
 HSC 2020 Mental Health & Substance Abuse [MHSA] Community Health Committee  
July 20th, 2016 MINUTES 

 

HSC 2020 Mission:   
To improve the health of the people of Sheboygan County leading to a community with  

“Everyone Living Better, Longer”  

DATE:  Wednesday, July 20th; 9am-10am LOCATION: Sheboygan Dept. of Health & Human Services, Rm. 372 

PRESIDING:  Kristin Blanchard Stearns 

PRESENT: 

Jenny Vorpagel ,  Shelby Kuhn, Pamela Krueger, Lindsay Rick, Ellen Wells, Miva Yang, Barb Kolar, Liz Campion , Kristine Feggestad, 
James Lammers, Sue Thiel, Deb Schmidt, Megan Sullivan, Cindy Vander Weele, Kate Baer, Trisha Schelk, Connie Frank, Kari Keller, 
Vicky Schneider, Mary Paluchniak, Kristin Blanchard Stearns 

ABSENT/EXCUSED: Libby Holte, Kurt Zempel 

RECORDER: Jenny Vorpagel 

NEXT MEETING:   9am-10am on Wednesday, November 16, 2016 at DHHS [1011 N. 8th St., Sheboygan, WI 53081], Room 372 

 

ITEM DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS 

Welcome & Introductions  

HSC 2020 Leadership Council Updates 

 Website/Press Articles (Libby Holte) 

Kristin reported that the Leadership Council is meeting on Monday, July 25th at 3pm. Currently Kristin and 
Libby are putting together goals for HSC2020. 
Currently the following providers are involved in the county health needs assessment: Aurora, St. Nicks, 
Prevea, LCHC, Public Health, Chamber of Commerce, and United Way. If anyone else wants to be involved, 
please let Kristin know. 
 
Press articles are currently booked. Hold off on signing up until August, but keep thinking of article ideas. 

SBIRT Sub-Committee Update (Kari Keller/Shelby 
Kuhn) 

 Summary 

 Barriers 

 Celebrations 

 Asks 

SBIRT in the school setting presentation scheduled for Wednesday, September 21st from 8:30-10am. 
Shelby asked the group if they would be willing to move the September MHSA committee meeting from 9-
10am to 10-11am. The group decided to cancel the September meeting. The next MHSA full committee 
meeting will be Wednesday, November 16th from 9-10am. 
 
Dr. Richard Brown will be doing SBIRT training on October 19th. There will be a morning and afternoon session 
with the afternoon session being provider focused. 
 
Everyone is invited to attend both of these trainings. 

Heroin Sub-Committee Update (Libby Holte/Kurt 
Zempel) 

 Summary 

 Barriers 

 Celebrations 

 Asks 

Lindsay reported that the group is focusing on the five pillars. Pillar updates are as follows: 
 
Treatment:  Invitation has been sent out for an AODA treatment provider networking event on August 25th 
from 8-9:30am. Bringing treatment providers together may help identify possible gaps in the community. 
They are looking at holding another CEU (continuing education units) training for Spring 2017. 
Harm Reduction:   Looking into needle exchange in Sheboygan County. They have heard of problems of 
needles being taken out of public sharps containers. October 22nd is the next state medication take back day. 



ITEM DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS 

Anyone is welcome to join the Harm Reduction Pillar meetings on the second Monday of each month at 
10am. 
Prevention/Education:  Met on June 30th with community partners including Plymouth schools, clinics, and 
some faith based communities. Plymouth is looking into adding education to their community and schools. 
The “I Love My Addict” 
Workplace:  A survey for local companies is being put together to better understand their drug policies and if 
they discriminate against drug users. 
Law Enforcement:  Drug Endangered Children protocol is being finished. 
June 23rd there was a prescriber roundtable which included 84 people. Hoping to do another event in the fall 
with even more providers present. 

Stigma Sub-Committee Update (Kate Baer) 

 Summary 

 Barriers 

 Celebrations 

 Asks 

The last meeting included brainstorming to ensure we’re on target to meet the goals of the CHIP. 
They discussed Trauma Informed Care and Stigma awareness. Katie Pruitt is the new Trauma-
Informed Care Coordinator with Sheboygan County Health and Human Services. Kate will invite Katie 
to the next MHSA full committee meeting to speak to the group. All Health and Human Services 
employees will be attending a TIC training. There is also a legal focused TIC training on September 
29th from 8-Noom that is open to the public.  
The Stigma group watched a video called ICU which is an awareness campaign for the workplace 
designed to decrease stigma. http://www.workplacementalhealth.org/Spotlights/ICU.aspx  
 

ROUND TABLE - Agency updates & info 

National Recovery Month: 

The goal is to put together a community calendar of all events that will be held in the area in the month of 
September. Anyone that has an event that they would like to add to the calendar should submit it to 
HSC2020@sheboygancounty.com. If creation of this calendar is something you might like to be involved in, 
send an email to HSC 2020.  
 
If you know anyone uses FoodShare, they can double their EBT bucks up to $10 on select dates. Sponsored by 
St. Nicholas Hospital. 
 
Nick Larkin is a new employee at Health and Human Services as the manager of Behavioral Health Services. 
He has experience in the local jails and has already attended the latest Heroin Sub-Committee meeting. 
Welcome, Nick! 
 
Trisha is the new Youth Educator at MHA. Welcome, Trisha! MHA has ongoing mindfulness training for the 
community, employers and schools.  

September 10th is the annual There is Hope Walk  
There is Hope Walk 

Flyer.pdf  
 
Substance use treatment guides include a lot of good resources. Printing will begin soon. It will also be found 
online.  

http://www.workplacementalhealth.org/Spotlights/ICU.aspx


ITEM DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS 

Drug treatment court to begin in mid-August and the referral process began July 1st. There is specific criteria 
people need to meet to be involved. The goal is to reduce recidivism. 
 
A “SFAP” (Student Family Assistance Program) to begin in the Kiel school district. It will offer services like an 
employee assistance program to any student and their families. 
 
Aurora hired an AODA therapist at the new wellness center who is also a part of the Heroin Treatment Pillar. 
 
Community Health Center Week is the week of August 8th. LCHC will have an open house on Tuesday, August 
9th from 11:30-1:30. This includes a free immunization clinic.  
LCHC will be breaking ground on their new addition in August and it will be up and running by 2017. 
Family’s Anonymous, a support group for people who have loved ones with an addiction, now meets at LCHC 
every Tuesday at 7pm. 
 
  

Other 
 

Next Meeting—November 16th—NO MEETING IN SEPTEMBER! 

 


